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“A stable, independent, self-governing authority providing principled leadership to a dynamic community of 

caring, healthy citizens, from a secure resource base” 
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UPCOMING COMMUNITY EVENTS* 
*Subject to change without notice 

 
What: Chief and Council meeting    
When: October 13

th
 & 26

th
, 2015 9:00am  & 9:30am 

Where: LKB Boardroom  
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Recipe 

Caramel Apples 

Ingredients: 

¶ 6 apples 
¶ 1 (14oz) individually 

wrapped caramels 
unwrapped 

¶ 2 tablespoons milk 

Directions: 

1. Remove the stem from each 
apple and press a craft stick into 
the top. 

Butter a baking sheet. 

Place caramels and milk in a 
microwavable safe bowl, and 
microwave 2 minutes, stirring 
once.  Allow to cool briefly. 

Roll each apple quickly in caramel 
sauce until well coated. Place on 
prepared baking sheet to set. 

 

 

 

Ktunaxa 
 

Ninku ni kin sawsaqa ku naȭta 
hamatikĄu ku Ąxaě qapsin ni kuĄ qataě 
kuktkin 
hamatikĄu kĄmaĘqapmuě kuĄ kuktkin 
qapsin ni kuĄ taȭkin 
ďakiy hamatikĄu ėiěkiěwiymuě ku Ąxaě 
ďupxa yaqamxuniqaki qaspsin 
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Lower Kootenay Band Administrative Staff: 

 
Director of Operations   - Keith Clement             (250)428-4428 Ext. 2 

Director of Finance   - Karlene Emary  (250)428-4428 Ext. 3 

Accounting & Membership Clerk  - Trina Luke   (250)428-4428 Ext. 4 

Housing Coordinator   - Debbie Edge-Partington (250)428-4428 Ext. 7 

Administrative Assistant             - Lisa Three Feathers  (250)428-4428 

Community Planner   - Norm Allard   (250)428-4428 Ext. 6 

Education Administrator  - Karen Smith   (250)428-9816 

Education Support Worker  - Carol Louie   (250)428-4428 Ext. 241 

Chief and Council Office  - Jason Louie   (250)428-4428 Ext. 1 

Director of Development Services  - Curtis Wullum  (250)428-4428 Ext. 5 

Public Works Supervisor  - Chris Luke Jr.  (250)428-6245 (c) 

Home and Community Care  - Alicia Bolduc  (250)428-4409 

Social Development Worker  - Sandy Wayling  (250)428-4409 

Maintenance    - Curtis Pachal   (250)428-4428 

 

Lower Kootenay Band Chief & Council: 
 
Chief  (Executive)   Jason Louie  (250)428-4428 Ext. 1 

Councillor    (Lands & Resources) Sandra Luke  (250)428-4428  

Councillor   (Social Services)  Destyni Basil  (250)428-4428  

Councillor   (Economic Sector)   Jared Basil  (250)428-4428 

Councillor    (TKL Sector)  Mary Basil  (250)428-4428 
 

Lower Kootenay Band Office Hours: 
 
Monday ï Friday 9-4    

Closed For Statutory Holidays 

 

***Please Note Lower Kootenay Band Council now has an Office in the 

Administrative Building!!!  Check out our upcoming Newsletters for times, 

dates, they are in the office, as well as their phone Extension!!! 

 
LKB has a policy that: óThis office is committed to a workplace where everyone is safe and is 

treated with courtesy, dignity and respect. Swearing, shouting, threats or violence will not be tolerated.ô 

                                                                                                                                            

BC has a new Anti-Bullying Legislation. Effective July 1st, 2012, Worksafe BC will be accepting claims for mental 

distress based on workplace bullying and harassment.  

Bullying means aggressive, abusive, or hostile conduct, humiliation, intimidation, or threats which could be considered be 

a reasonable person to create a negative impact on any Personnel, or produce an environment detrimental to work for any 

Personnel. 

Chief & council passed a Bullying Policy at their April 10, 2012 council meeting. 

A copy will be placed on the LKB website in the near future, or you can pick up a 

Copy from the front desk, or have it emailed to you. Thank you for helping to keep LKB a harassment free workplace. 

 

 

  



 

October 2015 

Lower Kootenay Band Newsletter: October 2015 Page 4 
 

From The Desk of Chief Jason Louie 
 
 
Ki'suk kyukyit. The following are the main areas of activity from the past three months. Should you 
require any further information or details please feel free to contact me. Thanking you in advance for 
your attention to this matter. 
 
- Information Session re: Land Surrender (July 09/15). 
- KKCFS AGA & KNC AGA (July 14-16/15). 
- First round of Land Surrender Referendum (July 23/15). 
- Title vs Treaty meeting (July 25/15). 
- Attended 94.1 Juice FM grand opening. (July 27/15). 
- Networking meeting with CBSA (July 29/15). 
- Meeting with Aquilini Group re: possible business venture (July 31/15). 
- Annual Vacation August 03-September 07/15. 
- Tour of Pioneer Villa re: discussions of acquiring the facility (August 10/15). 
- KNC budget meeting (August 18/15). 
- Communtiy meeting re: Louie vs Louie case (August 26/15). 
- Regularly scheduled Chief & Council meeting (September 08/15). 
- Creston Valley Networking Meeting (September 09/15). 
- Networking meeting with RCMP (September 10/15). 
- LKB Networking Meeting (September 15/15). 
- KNEC meeting (September 17/15). 
- Meeting with Creston Valley Thundercats Coach (September 18/15). 
- Regularly scheduled Chief & Council meeting (September 21/15). 
- Meeting with RCMP (September 22/15.) 
- Cultural presentation at Yaqan Nukiy School (September 23/15). 
- Second round of Land Surrender Referendum (September  24/15). 
- Meeting at Ainsworth Hot Springs re: branding (September 24/15). 
- Meeting with KKCFS re: sexual abuse booklet (September 25/15). 
- UBCIC meeting Vancouver (September 28-30/15). 
 
 
Ki'suk kyukyit. On September 24/15, the second round of voting for the land surrender was held at the Lower 
Kootenay Band. The decision to surrender the 22 acres was unanimous from the voters. In exchange the Lower 
Kootenay Band will receive approximately 475 of undeveloped lake front property adjacent to Grey Creek.  
 
A special thank you to all involved in this 20 year process. Your hard work and efforts has made this occasion a 
very historic event. The Yaqan Nukiy peoples will receive a well deserved home coming and assume our rightful 
place on the lake. 
 
As long as there is an earth we will hold these lands for eternity. I encourage our community to explore the 
property and enjoy the beauty of the lake. Hu sukil qukni. TAXAS. 
 
Sincerely, 
M. Jason Louie 
Chief 
Lower Kootenay Band 
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 September 28th, 2015 

 +ÉȭÓÕË +ÙÕËÙÉÔȟ 

 Can you believe it; we are already at the end of September and year 2015 is slowly coming to the end.  I 

hope everyone is doing okay and healthy, with cold flu season on their way.  I have been given the Lands 

and Resource Portfolio and have kept my busy because there is a lot of reading I have to do.  I sit at the 

Ktunaxa Nation Executive Council (KNEC) table as a chair for Lands & Resource Council (LRC), Ktunaxa 

(ÏÌÄÉÎÇ ,ÉÍÉÔÅÄ ɉ+(,Ɋȟ 3ÔȢ %ÕÇÅÎÅȭÓ -ÉÓÓÉÏÎ "ÏÁÒÄ ɉ3Ȣ%Ȣ-Ȣ"ȢɊ ÁÎÄ %ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ %ÍÐÌÏÙÍÅÎÔ 3ÅÃtor 

(EES).  Here is what I have been doing so far plus the meeting I have been attending up to date: 

January:      February:  

Jan. 9/2015      Feb 5/2015 

Chief and Council Meeting, Creston BC  LKB Housing Meeting, Creston BC 

Jan. 12/2015      Feb 10/2015 

LRC, Cranbrook BC     Director of Operations, Creston BC  

Jan 14/2015      Feb 13/2015 

Education Summit, COTR Cranbrook BC  Chief and Council Meeting, Creston BC 

Jan 20/2015      Feb 16/2015 

*ÏÈÎ +ÅÔÔÌÅȭÓ 2ÅÔÉÒÅÍÅÎÔ $ÉÎÎÅÒ   IMBA Meeting, Creston BC 

Jan 21/2015      Feb 19/2015 

Language Sentence Workshop, Creston BC FNESC Board of Directors Meeting, Vancouver BC 

Jan 22/2015      Feb 27/2015 

KNEC, Cranbrook BC     Chief and Council Meeting, Creston BC 

Jan 32/2015 

Chief and Council Meeting Creston, BC 

                    
March:       April:  

Mar 9-10/2015     Apr 14/2015 

Professional Development Session, CBK BC LRC, Cranbrook BC 

Mar 12/2015      Apr 16/2015 

LRC, Cranbrook BC     KNEC, Cranbrook BC 

Mar 13/2015      Apr 17/ 2015 

Chief and Council Meeting, Creston BC  Chief and Council Meeting, Creston BC 

Mar 17/2015      Apr 20/2015 

KHL, Cranbrook BC     Dominion Coal Block Meeting, Cranbrook BC 

LKB Community Meeting, Creston BC 

Mar 19/2015       

KNEC, Creston BC 

LKB Chief and Council Strategy Session 

Mar 27/2015 

Chief and Council Meeting, Creston BC  



 

October 2015 

Lower Kootenay Band Newsletter: October 2015 Page 6 
 

May:       August: 

May 8/2015      Aug 26/2015 

Chief and Council Meeting, Creston BC  LKB Community Meeting, Creston BC 

May 19/2015 

Chief and Council Meeting, Creston BC  September:  

May 21/2015 

KNEC, Cranbrook BC     Sept 8/2015 

May 22/2015      Chief and Council Meeting, Creston BC 

Chief and Council Meeting, Creston BC  Sept 9/2015 

May 28/2015      LRC, Cranbrook BC 

LRC, Cranbrook BC     Sept 11/2015 

       Art Gallery of Golden, Golden BC 

June:       Sept 12/2015 

       Salmon Festival, Invermere BC 

June 8/2015      Sept 17-18/2015 

Elk Valley, Cranbrook BC    CRT, Kelowna BC 

June 11/2015      Sept 21/2015 

Chief and Council Meeting, Creston BC  EES, Cranbrook BC 

June 23-24/2015     Chief and Council Meeting, Creston BC 

Joint LRC and Qukin Nu kiy is, 

Cranbrook, BC     So if you have any questions, want a face to face 

June 23/2015      conversation or me to do an in home visit please  

Joint LRC and Economic Sector Meeting,  ÄÏÎȭÔ ÈÅÓÉÔÁÔÅ ÔÏ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ ÍÅ ÁÔ 0Èȡ ςυ0-428-5503 

Cranbrook BC      after 6 pm or Cell: 250-402-8241 (Will accept text 

June 26/2015      messages). by email: 

Chief and Council Meeting, Creston BC  sluke@ktunaxa.org or 

       sluke@lowerkootenay.com  

July: 

 

July 9-10/2015     Taxa 

Professional Development Session, 

Cranbrook BC      Sandra Luke 

July 9/2015      Lower Kootenay Band Councilor, 

LKB Community Information,   Land and Resource Portfolio 

Creston BC 

July 14-15 

Ktunaxa Nation AGA, Cranbrook BC 

July 23/2015 

LKB Referendum, Creston BC 

 

 

  

mailto:sluke@ktunaxa.org
mailto:sluke@lowerkootenay.com
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News Letter 
 
Hello my name is Laurell Crocker I began working as the Community Program Support Worker with the 
Lower Kootenay Band July 20. I moved here from Chetwynd, BC and just to put that into perspective it is 
ÁÎ ρψ ÈÏÕÒÓȭ ÄÒÉÖÅȢ  
 
I am settling into this position and familiarizing myself community resources and I have met a lot of 
community members.  A brief over view of my position and what I do is:  supporting clients with 
employment preparation and resume writing. At the Yellow House we have an updated job board that 
has all current job posting in the area. I also transport clients to various appointments, food bank and 
work opportunities. I am also involved with Drug and Alcohol support and referrals to treatment center. 
Currently I am trying to bring an Alcoholics Anonymous meeting to the Yellow House. 
 
The Harvest Share program has been busy all summer with an abundance of fresh fruit that has been 
distributed to community. The Harvest share program is winding down for the year and we have apples 
and winter pears available. Please come by and take some fruit away with you. 
 
We are having a Meet and Greet at the Yellow House on October 8th from 11:00 am-1:30 pm lunch, snacks 
and door prizes provided. Come out and meet the new staff and touch base with existing staff. 
 
Please stay tuned for Halloween Party information. 
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HEALTH October 2015 

 As Thanksgiving is upon us, let us be thankful for each day and show our thankfulness for our own 

ÂÌÅÓÓÉÎÇÓ ÂÙ ÈÅÌÐÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÅÎÃÏÕÒÁÇÉÎÇ ÏÔÈÅÒÓȢ ,ÏÏË ÁÒÏÕÎÄ ÁÎÄ ÓÅÅ ÈÏ× ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÂÒÉÇÈÔÅÎ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅȭÓ ÄÁÙ 

or lessen their load even by a simple smile or friendly wave. We often forget the value and meaning of 

such a small act.  

 As many of you probably already know, Carrie Luke has joined our health team at the Yellow House as 

Community Support Worker. She is a great asset to our team! Her role is every changing but at present 

consists of assisting with health programs, community water tester, providing transportation to doctor 

appointments, prescription pick-up,  jobs, local training and grocery shopping for clients and community 

members unable to find other assistance. As we value her, we ask that those using the transportation 

services be respectful of her time and plan ahead for rides. Please phone by 9 am Monday ɀFriday to 

make arrangements for a ride that day. Rides will be approved on priority basis. On the same note, any 

PHYSICAL, VERBAL or ABUSE of any kind will not be tolerated in the Yellow House, in the vehicle or 

during home visits. Doing so will result in termination of services.  

10 PUNCH PASS WINNERS!!!- Michael White, Chase Louie, Donovan Luke, Cherish Basil, Delores Basil, 

Doreen White, Annalisa Louie, Linda Basil, Robin Louie and Trina Williams. Congrats to all and big thanks 

to Debbie Whitehead for her financial support in this.  

Foot Care Clinics- October 15. Priority is given to diabetics, those with Arthritis, and the elderly. Call 

Cheryl at the Yellowhouse to book an appointment.  If you unable to make it to your appointment please 

phone a day in advance so another may receive care.  

Dr Grahn- continues to come every other Monday providing he has appointments scheduled. Dr Grahn 

also leaves that Monday morning open at his downtown office for band members who desire a more 

confidential visit. Please phone the Yellow House or Creston Mental Health Centre to book an 

appointment. 

Nutrition Kitchen- October 23. This is an opportunity to check out your fitbit progress and get tips on 

ÈÏ× ÔÏ ÉÎÃÏÒÐÏÒÁÔÅ ÈÅÁÌÔÈÙ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÙ ÔÏ ÁÃÈÉÅÖÅ ÔÈÏÓÅ Ȱρπȟπππ ȰÓÔÅÐÓȦ )Ô ÃÁÎ ÂÅ ÃÈÁÌÌÅÎÇÉÎÇȦ  

Elders Group- All community Elders are encouraged to attend. We try to meet once a month. Our First 

meeting was August 21. Our topic was fundraising for the 2016 Elders Gathering in Williams Lake. Most 

of the Elders we spoke with wanted an opportunity to raise some funds and thus feel a sense of 

independence.   

TB Screening- will be ongoing throughout the fall and winter months.  

Flu clinics will be held in November. Fliers on when and where will be distributed to all as we get closer.  

On September 24 Constables Bob Archer, Eldene Stanley and our NP Laura Koop came to the community 

and gave an info session on Fentanyl, a fast acting powerful narcotic that is being abused. As numbers 

were low, another session will be held during National Addictions Awareness week. This is between 

November15- 21. Fliers will go out on the when and where.  Come and bring a friend or two!  
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(Carter at Provincials) 

 

Congratulations to Carter Pelly on her placing 4th in B.C. in her 100 m Backstroke and top 11 in her other 
races.  She was competing with 32 other swimmers so she knew she had to swim her best.  Carter has 
competed at 4 Provincial Championships prior and this was by far her best provincials yet.  We are so 
proud of her.  Carter would like to thank Lower Kootenay Band for their continued support as without it 
she may have not had the opportunity to attend.   
Thank you, 
Carter, Ethan, Rhonda and Buford Pelly 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

October 2015 

Lower Kootenay Band Newsletter: October 2015 Page 10 
 

 

 

NOTICE 
Lower Kootenay Band members this is a reminder to please 

keep any and all garbage bin lids closed.  With fall being here, it 

is a good practice to discourage animals such as bears that may 

be in the area looking for food. As well, please keep areas 

around bins clean for this same purpose. 

THANK YOU 
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Attention LKB Band Members: 

 
Wood has started being delivered to the LKB Houses, if you would like 

wood delivered to your house, please contact the Housing Coordinator: 

Debbie Edge-Partington or myself to leave your name and address so 

wood can be delivered. 

Thank you,  

 
Administrative Assistant 

Lisa Three Feathers 

830 Simon Road 

Creston, BC 

V0B 1G2 

(250)428-4428 ext. 225 
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Office Closure Notice 
Lower Kootenay Band Offices will be closed for 

Thanksgiving October 12
th

, 2015 and will re-open 

October 13
th

, 2015 for regular office hours. 
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F OR Y OU R I NF O RM A TIO N ~L K B  Adm i n i s t r a t i o n 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  COMMUNITY 
PHOTOS WANTED FOR THE 
UPCOMING WEBSITE. EITHER 
COME IN TO SCAN OR SEND VIA 
EMAIL TO  
reception@lowerkootenay.com  
Please be reminded that you will have  to 
sign a photo release waiver form.  

Please obey all posted 

speed limits for the 

safety of all community 

members!! 

ILLEGAL DUMPING 

 
Please be advised if you see someone that is not a 

community member using our garbage dumpsters 

to alert the Administration Office.  We need to 

alert the authorities as these dumpsters are for the 

sole use of Lower Kootenay Band Community 

members. 

 

 
LOWER KOOTENAY BAND 

WEBSITE 

 

www.lowerkootenay.com 

 

Please join the LKB mailing list 

 Donôt forget to stop by the LKB 

Office to check out our Bulletin 

board.  It is always updated.  Copies 

can be made at your request! 

 

Please stay safe on 
Halloween night, 

watch out for trick 
or treaters, and 

check candy at the 
end of the night.   

 

 

 

mailto:reception@lowerkootenay.com
mailto:reception@lowerkootenay.com
http://www.lowerkootenay.com/
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Sports News 

If anyone would like to submit a sports column with 

various community or any other sports news i.e. 

NHL, MLB etc, please feel free to send your news 

to me at reception@lowerkootenay.com 

 

 

 

 

   

 

BEAR HUGS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kiôsuk akunmaktitnis 

 

Jessica Basil  Kianuko Louie 

Linda Basil  Tamarah Louie 

Martina Basil  Chris Luke Jr. 

Laurie Davis   Nathan McRae 

Clifford Isadore Jesse Phypers 

Jordan Louie  Munna White 

Felix Three Feathers 

 

 
 

Sorry if anyone was missed 

 
 

 

 

Bear hugs to my mom for all the help over the 
summer with Abel.  
 
Bear hugs to Big G for all the loving words since 
we have met, till we see each other again! 
 
Big thank you to all who involved with helping 
me with my wood for the upcoming Winter, 
you guys are awesome!!! 
 
Big hugs for Caytlyn Luke for the Bike, I am very 
very happy!!!! 
 
Bear hugs for Cheryl at the Yellow House for 
the cheerful greetings to all who enter the 
Yellow House. 
 
 
 
 

BEAR HUGS  

Submissions/Delivery 

 

Submissions to the monthly newsletter need to be 

submitted by the last week of the month.  This can be done 

by emailing reception@lowerkootenay.com . If you would 

like this newsletter emailed to you, just email us with your 

preferred email address. Submissions that are seen as 

offensive or prepared to discredit another will not be 

submitted. 
 

mailto:reception@lowerkootenay.com
mailto:reception@lowerkootenay.com

